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Notes from the Headteacher’s Study 

The Summer Term has started so well! 
 

May is around the corner!  May is a  very exciting month as it 
gives the children the opportunity to showcase their learning 
formally.  This year, we also have the Coronation to mark and 
Eurovision in Liverpool to celebrate!  Miss McLachlan shared 
a SeeSaw message earlier with information about our 
Coronation and Commonwealth Parade and very soon  

Summer 1 2023 

Hair Ribbons: 
 
We reminded the children in the hall this morning about hair ribbons.  Hair ribbons / 
bows should be only worn in School colours (royal blue / silver or grey) and should be 
no bigger than the size of the child’s clenched hand (as a guide).  Although very               
en vouge ‘Jojo Bows’ should not be worn as they are a fashion item rather than 
uniform.  Thank you for your assistance with this – wearing uniform with pride. 

Key dates:   
 
 

From our website / ParentApp 
 

   
 

 
 
   Other key dates will be published on Monday 
 

Mr Newton and Miss Galvin will share information about our Eurovision Culture Fest 
happening the following week. 
 

I hope you enjoy the longer weekend as we have May Day on 1st May.  Tuesday, some 
children are in, and others are unable to attend School (no change to original message) 
due to the planned strike day.  May 8th is also the extra Coronation Bank Holiday.  Lots 
to remember. 
 

This morning we wished Mrs Jones every blessing as she left to begin her Maternity 
Leave.  Mrs Jones’ baby is due next week (!) so we are actually very relieved that she has 
decided to have a day at home before he arrives.  She has promised us photographs as 
soon as Master Jones makes a full appearance.  During Mrs Jones’ Maternity Leave,     
Miss Britteon will be KS1 Lead.  She will be happy to answer any Key Stage related 
questions. 
 

Mr Hargreaves 
HEADTEACHER 
 

Have you voted for Mrs Lara’s Coronation Dish?  
See the Newsletter for details! 



  

Strike Days … same information: 
 

On Tuesday 2nd May school will be open for children in: 
• 2Windsor 
• 4McCartney 
• 6Anning (Essential Y6 workshops have been planned) 
• 6Darwin 
 
Unfortunately, School will not be open to children in the other classes or to                 
Key Worker children from other classes due to the shortage of teaching staff. 
 
All children whose classes are open should still attend school, even if their sibling is 
affected by the strike. All members of staff who are not striking will still be working 
and in school. As you will be aware there are legal / national procedures that we 
need to follow during a strike; first and foremost a risk assessment of safety for 
those pupils attending. 
 
Lessons will take place for children who are in school as normal.  PE, swimming and 
Spanish will take place and School Lunches will still be cooked.  If you would like 
your child to have a school meal (if they do not normally have one), please let the 
School Office know.  All usual services will be maintained, be it within a much 
smaller feeling school. 
 

Celebration Days: 
 

And then… On Friday 12th May 2023, Northway celebrates Eurovision!  We have 
been awarded a grant to host a Eurovision Culture Fest at Northway.  We look 
forward celebrating the Euro countries that some of our pupils come from, tasting 
food, learning dances and having a parade. 
 
So much to look forward to! 
 
Ask your child which country their class is representing and if they have started 
their song! 

Coronation May 5th Day: 
 

On Friday 5th May 2023, Northway will be hosting a Coronation Event.  This will 
celebrate and teach the children about what will be happening on Saturday 6th May 
in London, but also celebrate the Commonwealth and ask the children how they 
can add greatness to Great Britain.  It is going to be a fun day! 
 
During the afternoon we will be hosting a Coronation Parade.  Children can come 
in either: 

• Best Dressed What would you wear to the Coronation?  Come in your 
outfit and enjoy parading as a Royal Guest.  Please don’t wear anything 
that may get damaged or is precious. 

• Commonwealth / National Dress  We are so fortunate to have children 
from many difference countries around the world.  Would your child like 
to come dressed in clothing that would represent that culture or country? 

• Red-White-Blue Combo  Can you come dressed in a combination of           
Red-White-Blue to represent the Union Flag? 

 
Children will take part in lots of learning activities linked to the Coronation during 
the day. 



 

 

 

Vote for Mrs Lara! 
 

You may have seen Mrs Lara on the One Show … there is still time to Vote 
for her Coronation Dish and support one of our very talented Northway 
Parents. 
 
Visit www.bbc.co.uk/oneshow to find the link to vote. 


